
South Londonderry Township 

Board of Supervisors – Meeting Minutes
Palmyra, PA

September 14, 2021
Opening Ceremonies and Introduction- The meeting was called to order at 7:00PM by Chairwoman Bucks followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.    

The following members were present: 
The following staff members were present:

     Faith Bucks – Chairwoman            
   John Eberly – Township Manager


     Jack Custer – Vice Chairman                  
   Bill Reigle – Chief of Police 
     William Bova – Member (excused)             Frank Chlebnikow – Engineer (excused)






   Patrick Armstrong – Solicitor 
Public Attendees per sign in sheet: Matt Donahue, Dale Kreider, Ryan Frenya, Carlo Fricchione, Martin Matarazzi, Jen Bushta, Mark Houser, Chris Champion, Sam Blauch, Pat Krebs, Connie Brossman, Dot Ague, Sarah Rogers, Trevor Propkov, Jim Kauffman, Jane Popko, Curtis Bucks, Melanie Custer, Seth Kleinfelter, and Jim Hess.
Dot Ague recorded the meeting for her own personal purposes.
Seth Kleinfelter videotaped the meeting for his own personal purposes.

 Public Comment:
Sam Blauch – Provided updates of the purpose behind the Municipal Authority in response to last month’s comments made by Supervisor Bova on this topic.

Dale Kreider – As Chairman of the Municipal Authority questioned if the Board of Supervisors considered dissolving the Municipal Authority and the board members mentioned this was not discussed.

Mark Houser – Inquired about the Spotted Lanternfly.

Chris Champion – Commented about the crosswalk at the Brass Rail intersection should be addressed to safely promote pedestrians getting across Rt. 322. 
Pat Krebs – Commented about the need for better crosswalks in the Township and provided comments about the Chesapeake Bay clean-up, initiatives, and publications about these endeavors. 
Connie Brossman – Inquired about the Fire Board appointed member terms and Solicitor Armstrong responded that the Board should appoint these members annually at the re-organizational meeting, so no modifications to the existing by-laws would be required. 

Dot Ague – Inquired about the Township engagement of a new attorney, specializing in labor topics. 

Jane Popko – Inquired about the Recreational Fee Fund and use of these fees from past budgets.
Special Orders:

None
Approval of the Minutes:  A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bucks to approve the August 10, 2021 Board of Supervisors – Meeting Minutes.  Motion carried.
A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bucks to approve the August 25, 2021 Workshop – Meeting Minutes. Motion carried.

A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bucks to approve the Bill and Payroll Lists from 16-2021 & 17-2021.  Motion carried.
Reports:
Manager’s Report- Eberly recognized the Public Works, Municipal Authority, Police, Fire Department and EMA teams for their efforts associated with the recent heavy rain events. The Campbelltown Community Alliance has scheduled another Community Clean-up Day for September 18 (Rain date September 25) from 9:00-12:00 at the Township Building.  An email was read announcing the Township receiving the National Fish and Wildlife Foundation grant in the amount of $220,000 for the Killinger Creek Stream Stabilization project which requires a $95,000 matching contribution from SLT for this MS4 project. 
Zoning Report- No report
Solicitor’s Report – Armstrong noted the Board would be going into Executive Session to discuss a legal/personnel matter after the Board meeting.
Other Reports-

Monthly reports were provided for the Police Department, Sewer Authority, Palmyra Library, Historical Commission, Palmyra Parks and Recreational Program, First Aid & Safety Patrol, Campbelltown and the Lawn Fire Companies. 
Old Business:
Mike Knouse, Rettew reviewed the Pedestrian Crosswalk study evaluating numerous areas of concern, prioritizing areas in most need of correction, and estimated costs.  No action was taken on this report at this time.
Knouse also review the heavily traveled Airport and Forge Road Intersection Study which estimated the cost to either construct a roundabout or install a streetlight at $1.5M for either project.  Funding options will be pursued to explore since Forge Road is a State road and Eberly will complete the paperwork for this project to be considered. 
A motion was made by Bucks, seconded by Custer to approve the Sunoco Pipeline Settlement Agreement which includes the repairs to Kreider and Chestnut Hill Roads.  Motion carried.

New Business:

A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bucks to recommend approval of the Stormwater Plan for 145 Bell Road, conditional to the August 4, 2021 recommendations in the Rettew engineering letter.  Motion carried. 
A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bucks to recommend approval of the 2022 Non-Uniform and Police Minimum Municipal Obligations (MMO) for each pension fund. Motion carried.
A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bucks to authorize the Manager to advertise for the restructured positions for a full-time Assistant Manager and for a part-time Administrative Assistant due to the pending retirements. Motion carried.

A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bucks to approve the 2021 Sticks & Biscuits 5K Event scheduled for November 25, 2021. Motion carried.
In conjunction with the Lebanon County Police Chief’s recommendation that Trick or Treat be scheduled for October 28, 2021 from 6:00-8:00PM with a rain date of November 1, 2021 throughout Lebanon County, the South Londonderry Board members were in agreement with this recommendation.
Good and Welfare - Bucks noted the Board would be going into Executive Session to discuss personnel and legal matters after the meeting.
Adjournment – There being no more business to discuss, a motion by Custer, second by Bucks to adjourn the meeting at 8:48 PM.  Motion carried. 

                                        _________________________________________






John M. Eberly, Manager/Secretary 
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